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Tel: 01952 387750          E-mail: admin@stgeorgesschool.org.uk         Website: http://www.stgeorgesschool.org.uk

Wednesday 3rd June 2020

Dear Y1 Parents,

We are now in a position where we can offer Y1 children a place in school from Thursday 11th June. However, due to staffing we anticipate that we will only be able to offer Y1 children a place Monday-Thursday which means they will not be in school on Fridays. The first week back though they will be able to come in Thursday 11th and Friday 12th. This will allow us to settle them in over two days and then all other weeks it will be Monday-Thursday inclusive. 

To enable school to be as ready and prepared as possible, please can all parents of Y1 children  confirm whether you intend to send your child in to school or not by emailing admin@stgeorgesschool.org.uk.  Please respond by midday on Friday 5th June.  

We will confirm all of this once we know how many Y1 parents take up a place. There is no pressure to send your child back; we will support your decision either way. I can tell you that about half of reception parents have chosen to send their children back next week. We will also continue to offer places to vulnerable children and children of key workers. 

We have had lots of guidance sent out to help us put this plan in place. Detailed risk assessments have had to take place for us to make school as safe as possible for children, staff and the wider school community. Our full risk assessment can be found on the school website in the ‘Key Information’ section, under ‘Policies’. 
You will appreciate that with social distancing measures in place and heightened hygiene measures, a day in school for children will look completely different from a normal day prior to lock-down.  It is only fair to share these changes with you now so that you can make an informed decision as to whether you want your child to return to school at this moment in time.  Please note there is no obligation to send in your child although this is encouraged and, at present, there is no indication that parents will be fined for non-attendance.  Any child who does not return to school will continue to receive home learning resources, although the extent of this is yet to be determined.

In preparation for opening, we have considered the measures set out in the Government guidance ‘social distancing and implementing protective measures in school’. These include:

· A staggered start and finish to the day including staggered break-time and lunches to minimise contact

· Ensuring school has enough soap and sanitiser for children to be able to wash their hands on entry to school and with sufficient staff available to supervise regular handwashing/toileting arrangements throughout the day

· Maintaining social distancing by following the Government’s hierarchy of safety measures that include: avoiding anyone with symptoms, frequent hand washing and good respiratory hygiene practices, regular cleaning of the setting, minimising contact and mixing of groups

· Children being grouped up to a maximum of 10 in each class- many of our rooms only have capacity for 10 children following social distancing requirements

· Children are highly likely to be placed in a classroom other than the one they know, with different children from within their year group and a different teacher or teaching assistant. This will remain a consistent group until we are advised to change this by Government guidance. Unfortunately, there will be no opportunity to request friendship groups or change groups

· The consistent group will all be required to remain at home (including staff) should anyone fall ill with COVID within that group for a period of 14 days self-isolation

· Parts of the playground will be cordoned off to groups to ensure children remain with a consistent mix of children

· All soft toys and games will be removed with only hard, wipeable equipment remaining. Toys with intricate pieces e.g. Lego will not be used, and children will be told that they must not share the toys/stationery/equipment that they use in the day with another child

· At the end of the day all equipment and areas used will need to be washed in readiness for the next day 
· Children will need to wear a fresh set of clean clothes each day (own clothes or school uniform)
As you can see, the above is not an exhaustive list and the Government has recognised that by implementing these measures this should lower (but not remove) transmission in school.  The above will allow you to see the challenges presented daily for the children and staff collectively.  We anticipate that our younger children may find working in this different way difficult as their natural tendency is to actively turn-take and participate in small groups. They will need lots of support and careful supervision to check they are washing their hands properly and to limit the sharing of equipment.

With the above in mind, school leaders and Governors have decided that any phased return has to be managed with caution and with a more gradual approach to enable us to support an increase in pupil numbers. So to clarify, in the short term this will mean that:

· Reception will return on Monday 8th June.
· Year 1 will return on Thursday 11th June.
· We will need to stagger start and end of the day times so that we don’t have everyone coming in and out of school at the same time. Details of this will follow once we know who requires a place.
Unfortunately, we will not be able to accept siblings of reception or Y1 children. 

Many of you will naturally have concerns about how social distancing could be enforced within a school setting.  Whilst we will do our very best to ensure class tables are 2 metres apart and remind children of these guidelines, we cannot completely guarantee that your child will not come within 2 metres of another person. This will be challenging, if not impossible, to adhere to in situations relating to first aid, managing movement around the classroom or simply comforting children if they are upset. We feel it is important to be as honest and open with you in order to help you make an informed decision about what you feel is right at this moment in time, especially if you have vulnerable adults or other children at home.

Once we have collated all of your responses, we will be able to provide you with further details about how the week will look for your child when they return to school including exact start/end times.  Please be assured that the safety of pupils, staff and families remains paramount throughout this phased return and we will provide as much information as we are able to as we know more.

Once again, we thank you for your support and co-operation during this challenging time.

Yours sincerely,
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Mrs Sally Sixsmith
Head Teacher
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